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TOWN OF STANFORD
PLANNING BOARD MEETING OF 4-30-08

PRESENT:

Thomas Angell, Acting Chair

John Royall

Arthur Freehill

Arthur Hart

Also Present:  Joyce Hadden, Town Board Liaison

Minutes of 3-26-08 were reviewed.  Mr. Royall made the motion to approve the minutes as amended.  Seconded by Mr. Freehill.

PUBLIC HEARING:

Millbrook School Callard House Expansion:  Applicant submitted proof of certified mailing and the legal notice from the Taconic Press dated April 10th, 2008.  Mr. Angell declared the public hearing open and asked for comments from the public.  There being no comments from the public, Mr. Angell declared the hearing closed.
Millbrook School Site Plan Modification for the Math & Science Center:  Applicant submitted proof of certified mailing and the legal notice from the Taconic Press dated April 10th, 2008.    Mr. Angell declared the public hearing open and asked for comments from the public.  There being no comments from the public, Mr. Angell declared the hearing closed.  
BUSINESS:

SOUTHRIDGE PARTNERS MINOR SUBDIVISION:  Applicant not present.  

RICHOCHET ASSOCIATES MINOR SUBDIVISION:  Mr. Cunningham stated that approval from DEC regarding the driveway has been granted.  Board members asked for a copy of the letter of approval.  Building 
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envelopes were put on the map.  The Board requested that a note be placed on the map designating the alternate building envelope.  Mr. Clouser stated that the proposed driveway should be shown on the map.  Driveway agreement is needed as well as a driveway right of way.  Mr. Clouser will look at the Hudsonia Report and see if the building envelope will have any impact on it.  Application will be put on the May 28th 2008 agenda.
RPG DEVELOPMENT INC.  Applicants have supplied Board members with the revised maps, stating that the building has been reconfigured.  Applicants are requesting a workshop meeting.  A workshop meeting was scheduled for May 13th, 2008 at 7:30 p.m.  Mr. Angell advised the applicants that the workshop meeting will not take place if the escrow is not fully funded at that time.  
BULLIS HALL PRE-CONFERENCE:  Mr. Cunningham submitted a letter from Mr. Berkey regarding change of use of  Bullis Hall.  Mr. Burkey is proposing to change it from a bed and breakfast to office space.  Looking at the regulations it was roughly determined that there is a need for approximately 28 parking spaces.  At present there is approximately only 9 parking spaces.

MILLBROOK SCHOOL ATHLETIC FIELDS:  Mr. Clouser reviewed his memo of April 29, 2008.  In the past there was parking on Leavitt Road which annoyed the neighbors.  Mr. Schnoor stated that this does not happen anymore.  Irrigation is taking place.  There are four zones.  When irrigation takes place about 10,000 gallons are used.  Water for the irrigation comes from the campus wells.  Mr. Royall made the motion to classify this application as a Special Use Permit and site plan approval.  Seconded by Mr. Freehill.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.  Mr. Hart moved to refer this application to the Dutchess County Planning Department.  Seconded by Arthur Freehill.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.

Mr. Freehill made the motion to schedule a public hearing for May 28th, 2008.  Seconded by Arthur Hart.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Town of Washington Town Clerk will also be notified of the public hearing.    
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MILLBROOK SCHOOL MASTER PLAN:
  Mr. Clouser complimented Millbrook School for their detailed plan of what is planned for the future.  Mr. Clouser reviewed his memo of April 29, 2008.  Applicant submitted a mission statement.  Applicant stated that new faculty housing being proposed is 6 new houses.  One or more of these houses may be a duplex.  Question arose whether more houses could be built.  This will be referred to Jennifer Van Tuyl or John Furst regarding what size requirements there are for faculty housing, if any. 

Discussion took place regarding emergency evacuation plans.  Mr. Schnoor stated that they are in place but are not practiced.  Emergency plans for a Virginia Tech incident are being written.  Mr. Clouser stated he does think the master plan covers this.  Mr. Clouser stated he didn’t think it needed to be put in the master plan update.  Mr. Clouser reviewed his letter regarding width of road to accommodate parking and two way traffic.  Platform tennis courts were discussed with the question of off site lighting.  Mr. Schnoor stated that the lights will be directed downward as much as possible.  More information will be needed regarding the lighting.    

Mr. Angell asked if this should be referred to CAC.  Mr. Clouser stated that this would be a good idea.  It will be noted that Mr. Schnoor will be the point of contact between Millbrook School and the CAC.       

Hudsonia report should be responded to.  Mr. Schnoor will ask Mr. Butts to E-Mail the Hudsonia Report to him.  Mr. Schnoor will provide wetland delineation and wild life habitat.  

MILLBROOK SCHOOL SITE PLAN MODIFICATION FOR THE  MATH AND SCIENCE  CENTER:  Mr. Clouser reviewed his memo of April 29th.  Mr. Clouser stated that the greenhouse location was a good location.  Mr. Royal made the motion that based upon review of the application, the plans that have been submitted, short form EAF, and agricultural data statement that this project would result in no negative impacts on the environment and that a negative declaration be prepared.  Seconded by Mr. Hart.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.   Mr. Royall moved to approve the Special Use 
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Permit and Site Plan Relocation of the Greenhouse.  Seconded by Mr. Freehill.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.
WAYNE MINOR SUBDIVISION:  Applicants are requesting to divide 18.5 acres into two lots of 11.3 acres and 7.1 acres.  What’s needed:  An engineers report to determine feasibility of well and septic.  Study the Hudsonia report to determine if there is any significant habitat involved.  Wetland delineation.  Check code book for road frontage.  If a shared driveway is to be used, a shared driveway agreement is needed.  Engineers report regarding the driveway – a profile of the driveway.  Topography map.  Map should include the proposed house site with the building envelope.  Applicants were referred to the Town Board for a waiver of the moratorium.  Put on Agenda for May 28th.  

DELL’OLIO/RYAN MINOR SUBDIVISION/LOT LINE ALTERATION:

This application falls under the Flag Lot Law.  This application will be referred to Dave Clouser for review.  Put on Agenda for May 28th, 2008.
BUDNIK MINOR SUBDIVISION/LOT LINE ALTERATION:  Upon receipt of escrow, this will be referred to Jennifer VanTuyl  for her opinion.  Copy of deed is needed as well as a copy of the original subdivision.  Put on agenda for May 28th, 2008.
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED BY:______________________________
                                                             Mary Dalton, Secretary

APPROVED BY:_______________________________________________




Thomas Angell, Acting Chair
/mfd

